

St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 13th July 2018

Dear Parents,

This week we have seen our older children participate in the Duathlon. This is an endurance race on both bike and foot which really tests the children. It was really well supported with nearly all Year 5 and 6 children having a go and it was well attended by parents encouraging them on. Well done to all who took part.

We noticed a mistake on the newsletters last week which we have corrected but please be aware that children return to school in September on Thursday 6th. Thank you.

I am delighted to announce that all of our children have done incredibly well in the National Tests this year and have made us so proud with their determination and resilience. Our school results will be published on the school website within the next few days so please do take a look.

This week Mrs Farrow and Mrs Howes led staff training on Forest Schools. All of the teachers attended the training helping them to prepare for September. Letters will be coming home soon about this exciting experience and what will be offered to your children.

Looking forward to seeing you all at the School Fete next week.

Kind regards Mrs Quinn

Dates for your Diary

July

16th—Nursery to Bewilderwood

16th—Year 2 Garden Centre

17th & 18th—Year 6 Production

19th-Fete

20th—Year 2 to Aylmerton Field

Study Centre for a Pirate Day

20th—Year 6 End of Year Trip

24th—Last Day of Term

September

6th—Children Return to School

10th—Children Return to Nursery

October

17th—Last Day of School

18th—26th - Half Term

29th-Children Return to school

<u>December</u>

18th—Last Day of Term

Duathlon Results

Year 6 Boys

☆ 1st—Riley 2nd—Lewis

Year 6 Girls

1st-Megan 2nd-Olivia

Year 5 Boys

🔓 1st—Ricky 2nd—Zak

★ Year 5 Girls

🌣 1st−Emily 2nd−Abigail

Year 3—Swimming

<u>Year 3</u> will be swimming on <u>Monday 16th July.</u> Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



School Fete Donations

Tombola, toys, books and white elephant donations may be brought in to school from now.

Donations for the cake sale should be bought in via the school office on the morning of Thursday 19th July.

Thank you in advance.

Uniform—This is a reminder of the uniform which is to be worn from

6th September 2018-5th April 2019

Boys

grey trousers

white shirt (not a polo shirt)

school tie

green V necked jumper

black/grey/white socks

black shoes

Girls

grey trousers/skirt/pinafore white shirt (not a polo shirt)

school tie

green V necked jumper/cardigan

black/grey/green tights or white socks

black shoes

The Foundation Stage uniform (Nursery and Reception Classes) remains unchanged.

You can purchase the following items from the School Office:

School ties, PE bags and book bags.

Retro Alley will be at the School Fete next week if you need to buy any additional uniform

Would you also note the following:

Trainers should not be worn, and sweatshirts are <u>not</u> part of our school uniform except in the Foundation Stage. Studs are the only earrings allowed to be worn in school and these must be removed for PE and swimming. Hair accessories should be of an appropriate school colour and long hair should be tied back on PE days.